
 

 
       August 11, 2008 
 
Dr. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Dear Dr. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is 
proposing a minor revision to the Major Facility Review Permit for Owens-
Brockway Glass Container, Inc., Facility Number A0030, and is submitting the 
permit to EPA for review. 
 
The purpose of the minor permit revision is to change permit conditions for 
Sources S-25, S-27, S-29, S-30, S-32 and S-33 Hot End Surface Treatment 
(HEST) to allow a change in coating from stannic chloride to monobutyltin 
trichloride (MBTT).  The coating is applied to the surface of glass containers to 
make them scratch resistant.  Secondly, Owens Brockway Glass Company is 
proposing to modify Source S-10, Furnace C, to add a forming line.  The new 
forming line will replace the C-1 forming line that was taken out of service in 
2000.  The new forming line will be entirely new, and installed in the same 
location as C-1, but will not increase the capacity of the furnace since it is an 
“identical” replacement.  New sources S-135 C-1a Forming Line and S-136 
HEST will replace S-75 C-1 Forming Line and S-24 and 31 HEST.  These actions 
are expected to result in an emission increase of approximately 2.1 tons of POC 
per year and 1.2 tons of PM10 per year. 
Also, the permit dates in Section I.B.1 have been corrected to reflect the March 
21, 2006 renewal of the Title V Permit. 
 
The proposed minor revision will be effective immediately.  The permit will be 
formally re-issued after EPA review.  This revision is not subject to public 
comment and therefore, requires no public notice. 
 
The proposed Major Facility Review Permit and the statement of basis can be 
viewed and downloaded on the BAAQMD website at 
http://www.baaqmd.gov/pmt/title_v/public_notices.htm.  We will also send the 
documents to you via the electronic permit submittal system.  If you have any 
questions on this matter, please call Barry G. Young, Air Quality Engineering 
Manager, at: (415) 749-4721, fax (415) 749-5030. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
 Signed by Jeff McKay for Jack Broadbent 
     Jack Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
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